

Aldbrough Parish Council

Minutes

Monday 10th April 2017 7.30pm @ Aldbrough Primary School

Present

Cllrs Sharlah Cantwell Chair
Paul Woodward
Steve Turner
Tim Floater
Malcolm Turner
Geoff North

Clerk Nicki Salvidge
PCSO Darren Bainton

2 Members of the public

1. Apologies of Absence

Cllr Robinson and Cllr Blackwell

2. To suspend the meeting for a period of no longer than 15 minutes for public participation

3. To receive declarations of interest by any member of the council in respect of the Agenda items below. Members declaring an interest should (A) identify the agenda item and the type of interest being declared & (B) note dispensations given to any member of the council in respect of the agenda items below.

Cllrs M Turner and S Turner declared interest in planning matters

Cllr T Floater declared an interest in Correspondence

4. To approve last month's minutes held Monday 13th March 2017

Agreed With alterations requested

5. To present the financial accounts –

Chair approved and signed

6. Police Matters

PCSO Bainton discussed this month's crime report and action taken

Cllr. S Turner reported parking concern with photographs handed to PCSO Bainton, who will look into.

Cllr Robinson requested results from the speed camera and a total of visits made by the camera. PCSO Bainton to look into.

Concern raised that the Parish Council seem to be constantly going over the issue of parking and speeding along Hornsea Road without gaining any resolve. It was agreed that a stalemate had been reached in that if the parking issue resolved, speeding would become a greater issue and that whilst cars parked along Hornsea Road it did slow traffic down. Also a need to support local businesses along Hornsea Road is needed therefore we must continue to allow legal parking.

It was agreed that whilst we have no reported accidents along the route, we do not have any problems. It was agreed however that the clerk look into extending the 30mph out further along Garton Lane, following an historical arrangement in which a request for its extension to cover the bungalow had been refused, but a hidden dip sign had been put up to alert drivers as a concession.

7. Matters arising – Chair to receive updates on 'Resolves'

Dangerous dogs, dog fouling environmental issues and invite for David Howliston to attend this meeting- David Howliston saw little need to attend the meeting as requested by the councillors. His contact details have been shared to all present to enable them to report any issues

Drain covers reported by Cllr Blackwell to SSE – repaired

No update on from Neil Ager on culvert seaside road –clerk to request report again

No update on bins however there is a continued overflow of rubbish in the bins being filled with carrier bags of rubbish being brought in by cars and larger items such as pizza boxes taking up additional space.

Drain cover on old road reported

Bewick corner and Flinton Road reported to highways re verges. - Bewick corner has been repaired although there are still issues along the road to Flinton which the clerk will report.

Caravan site advertising- planning officers have asked them to remove and apply for permission.

8. Planning Applications

Mr & Mrs Turner for Bungalow land south of 4 east Newton Road – No Objections

SSE Phase two storage facility access road – No Objections

9. Correspondence

Request from Everingham for memorial headstone -agreed

Letter requesting interested parties to sign up to for UK Parliament festival 13-19 November

Andrew Chudley re Local Paths Agreements- Cllr Woodward to attend to, Clerk to request Mr Chudleys list made during their recent walk to ensure that all new signs etc. get ordered.

Safe & sound grant applications being invited.

Letter from Mrs Rothery regarding questions on the new Bio Mass Plant- Invite to be sent to Mr Caley at GB Bio Ltd. To request a public visit to the site or meeting to allow all questions to be asked and answered. Check also needed to made as to when the site will be finished and start working.

10. Any Other Business

Street Lighting - request received as to cost of installing new light bulbs and why it takes so much man power to do so.

Cllr Cantwell let the group know that the planned COG meeting had been changed to 11th May and that she has contacted them regarding the old link site and the dedicated seat to which she was told that they did not see that as a problem.

Cllr. Floater to provide compost for planters. Thanks given to Cllr. Floater

Cllr. S Turner asked if the possibility of purchasing daffodils could be looked into for October for the verges and cemetery as they add a brightness to the area. Cllr Cantwell suggested Witherwick wind farm for a grant and to look at arranging a community day planting bulbs.

Report to be sent to Wind farm on completion of wall which all agreed looked very nice.

Up to date public liability certificates need to be seen for all contractors Alan Tharratt, Matt Wood and Peter Dawson.

Clerk to check we have employer's liability.

Clerk to look into possible double yellow lines along North Street following the land and buildings with full planning being put on the market.

11. To Announce the Date of the next meeting AGM as Monday 8th May 2017

Meeting closed 8.30

Signed _____ date _____ ---